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INFORMATION FOR VOLUNTEERS / PARENTS
The staff and pupils at St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School would like to welcome you and hope your time spent here will be an enjoyable experience. We very much value the support our volunteer helpers make and realize that many events would not take place without their contribution. 
PLEASE READ AND NOTE THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION

GENERAL INFORMATION 
· Please sign in on entry and sign out on leaving.
· Please wear your visitor badge at all times whilst in the school and return it when you leave.
· Registration is at 9.00am in the morning and 1:15pm in the afternoon. Lunch is between 12.15pm-1:15pm for Foundation and 12.30 – 1.15 for KS1 & KS2. 
· If you need a drink please ask a member of staff to accompany you to the staff room. You are welcome to help yourself to tea and coffee there. There are water stations around the school if required.
· If you hear the alarm sounding continuously, this represents the fire alarm going off and you will need to evacuate the building from the nearest exit and make your way to the playground. All classes must go to the far end of the playground and be registered. 
· Please make sure your mobile phone is locked in one of the lockers in the staff room.
· If you have a child in the school, we may try to place you in an alternative group to them. This avoids any feeling of favouritism, allows you to be impartial and gives your own child a greater feeling of independence 

· When placed with a group, try and acquaint yourself with the children as it will help you identify them. Your teacher should give you a list of the children’s first names. 

· When on a school outing, it is essential to stay with your group at all times. If a child wishes to use the toilet, either take the rest of the group with you or inform the teacher who will make appropriate arrangements. 

· When on a school outing or in school, please never offer any of the children food or drink you have brought from home. 

· If you have a particular problem with a child or any doubts in how to deal with a situation, discuss it with the teacher as soon as possible. Never take issues into your own hands as this can lead to further complications. 

· Whilst you are helping in school, you may find out a lot of things about the children and other adults. As is the case for all people working in our school, you are expected to keep such things confidential. 
SAFEGUARDING PROCEDURES 
As a visitor to our school, it is important that you are aware of our safeguarding procedures. These are our highest priority.

As required, we have a designated Safeguarding Designated Officer (SDO), Nicola Taylor-Bashford, Headteacher.
In her absence, you need to address any concerns to Sarah Keeping or Megan Jukes, both of whom are Deputy Safeguarding Officers. Mrs Nicola Dustan is the Governor in charge of Safeguarding.
If you have any concerns, however vague, about a child’s welfare you should speak to the SDO. However, it is also very important to remember that children’s details and names must remain confidential and any discussion that you feel you need to undertake does not allow the child to be identified to anyone else except the SDOs. 
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